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The proposed NSPS regulation needs to have more detail that provides checks and balances on managers who rate employees. For example, there needs to be an independent review/third party involvement in grievances. There needs to be added language to the current proposed NSPS regulation to avoid the following from occurring:

1) The current proposed program allows favoritism to creep into promotions and salary payouts and has almost no checks and balances on supervisors/managers, including the directors. Areas to examine include (a) why there is no anonymous reverse feedback on supervisors and senior leaders to assess how good they are as a manager and leader, which then is used to improve the system. This was something touted when they initially sold other demonstration programs but they never occurred.

2) There needs to be a level playing field in how employees are rated in some measurable and consistent way, versus based on a supervisor’s perception, liking or disliking of an employee. If a person is given a bad rating, there needs to be a sanity check against written assessment ratings of the other people for the same pay level. Manager’s perception, feelings, liking, or disliking of a person should not play a role. There needs to be an honest and measurable process know to all that avoids this from happening.

3) Managers and leaders should not be allowed to create job descriptions that are total bogus and thus an individual could never succeed under any circumstances. The current proposed NSPS regulation does not have process for this to happen. The process needs to be clear to all and fair. Also, managers need to be held accountable, so there must be a process for this as well. There needs to be some way to have a check and balance in the system to avoid people being given a non-job, or a job that never would support their ability to perform at a high level. It should avoid the possibility of managers being able to “park a person” who is not in favor with management. The NSPS needs to avoid the ability of managers 

hurting people just because they are not in favor of management, meaning a person might question the status quo and the manager does not like being questioned. The employee should not be put into a position where he/she can not help but fail. 

4) The current NSPS regulations are written such that the grievance procedures do not give employees any real rights and ability to get a fair evaluation. Also, any future changes to NSPS should be advertised in the Federal Register and reviewed by OPM, especially when it comes to grievance procedures. The grievance procedures as currently written in NSPS put all the burden on the employee and not on the supervisor, such as: his/her decision rationale, his/her need to provide supporting data, and a third party impartial review of the case. People who rate you poorly should not be the same group of people who review your grievance, without any other review. The proposed NSPS grievance process needs to be re-written so the employee has a fair chance for a review if they file a grievance.
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